
Bernado de Galvez  SAR Chapter # 1 

May 2009 Meeting Minutes 
 
Vice President Marvin Nottbohm called the meeting to order.   
 
The pledges to the flags (US, TX & SAR) were recited.  After the pledges the 
meeting was turned over to President Pete Lenes. 
 
New Business 
 
Pete Lenes made introduction of members and guests.  
 
The treasury report was given by Pete Lenes  Pete announced that CAR meeting 
will be held in Houston. Several members made donations to CAR. 
New SAR chapter will be established in Georgetown. 
    
Old Business 
 
No report that anyone has a copy of the chapter bi-laws. Pete said David 
Peterson recommended selecting a committee to write new chapter bi-laws. This 
suggestion was tabled until the June meeting since several members were 
absent.  
 
Committee Reports   
 
George Dersheimer reported on plans for Memorial Day ceremonies at Moody 
Center on May 25th.   
 
Ron Whatley gave a report on Poster, Essay and Oration Contests.  Several 
schools have responded that they will participate. 
 
Ron Whatley and George Dersheimer are making preparations to participate in 
Fourth of July parade.  Several members will be participating.  
 



John Gulley is working on getting new member applications. One new member 
(Barry Rogers) application has been submitted for membership.  
 
Doug McBee reported that he presented medals to several Junior ROTC students 
at Ball High School.  He will be presenting medals to ROTC students at Clear 
Creek High Schools later this month. 
 
Presentation 
   
John Gulley presented War Service Medals to Pete Lens, George Dersheimer and 
Marty Nottbohm.  Pete reported that the Military Service Medal is recognized as 
the 6th highest medal that the SAR presents to members.               
               
 
 
 


